
Delyth Jewell MS
Chair of the Culture, Communications, Welsh Language,  
Sport and International Relations Committee
Via email

24th January 2023

Dear Delyth,

I am writing to you as Chair of the Culture, Communications, Welsh Language, Sport and International 
Relations Committee regarding the disturbing reports coming out around the Welsh Rugby Union and 
the alleged toxic culture of sexism.

These allegations are very concerning for an organisation at the heart of Welsh sporting culture, and 
a sport which many people in our nation hold dear. 

As the WRU is in receipt of public funds, what plans does your committee have to look into the WRU 
and how it operates?

I realise that this news is emerging but I would encourage the Committee to be able to find time to 
conduct a review into this pressing matter.

Best wishes,

Andrew RT Davies MS
Leader of the Welsh Conservatives in the Welsh Parliament

Andrew RT Davies
Leader of the Welsh Conservatives in the Senedd

Manon Antoniazzi
Chief Executive
Sendd Cymru
Via Email

20th August 2021
Dear Manon,

RE: Sir David Hanson

Following the appointment of Sir David Hanson to the Remuneration Board, I am writing with my 
concerns over his impartiality.

Attached are a number of tweets sent or re-tweeted by Sir David over the last couple of months, 
showing a bias towards Labour and the Welsh Government, along with a clear agenda against the 
Conservative Party and the UK Government.

Also attached is a copy of Hannah Blythyn’s election address where Sir David is used to endorse Ms 
Blythyn’s re-election. 

And finally, in a tweet sent on the 9th May 2021 in response to a question about if he was planning on 
standing at the next UK Parliament elections, Sir David did not rule out his candidacy.

As this was before your appointment to the Senedd, I’ll draw your attention to a very similar case 
when Roger Williams was nearly appointed to the Board. However, the previous Chief Executive 
deemed that his political activity compromised his impartiality.

I hope you agree with me and the rest of the Welsh Conservative Group, that Sir David’s appointment 
to the Independent Remuneration Board to oversee Members’ salaries and office allowances is 
completely inappropriate. 

I am also concerned about how this appointment was made and whether or not the Senedd 
Commissioners elected to cover the Sixth Senedd were aware of Sir David’s appointment or if the 
process allowed the previous Senedd Commissioners to approve his place on the Board.

I look forward to your quick response on this very important matter.

With kind regards,

WelshConserv
WelshConservatives
Welsh_Conservatives

AndrewRTDaviesMS
AndrewRT.Davies
AndrewRTDavies
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